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MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL  

This Weeks Prayer 

Last night I saw dozens of children going from house to house for 
“Trick or treat” to celebrate Halloween. The first of November, 
today, is All Saints’ Day. It is followed on the 2nd by All Souls’ Day, 
more properly known as The Commemoration of All the Faithful 
Departed. The older form of language for All Saints was All 
Hallows, the night prior being All Hallows’ Eve. Evening is 
sometimes abbreviated as E’en, hence: Hallow-e’en, or 
Halloween. So when people dress in macabre fashion and 
celebrate this occasion, they are actually marking a very old 
tradition. In the Church year, November is the special time for 
remembrance of those who have died. We offer prayers for the 
souls of the departed, and special mentions are made at Parish 
Masses. 

The remembrance of the dead is especially poignant given recent 
events. We remember the communities of Korumburra Secondary 
College and Mirboo North Secondary College, who have each lost 
a young man in tragic circumstances in the last week. We also 
remember Catholic College Sale, who are also facing tragic 
losses this week. We have extended our condolences to our 
colleagues in our neighbouring schools and their communities. 

David Leslie 
Principal 

“The strongest trees are the slowest growing” - Julian Tenison Woods 1875  

It is heartbreaking to think that some of our young people 
can become so bereft of hope that they choose to end 
their own lives. This is why we run initiatives like RU OK 
day, Health Awareness Weeks, Headspace Programmes 
and Mental Health Week, to make everyone more aware 
of the importance of mental health and resilience, and to 
accept that at times we all need help. You can help too – 
the key is to keep communicating. If someone seems 
“off”, ask, and ask genuinely how they are. Trust your 
instinct as parents – your child needs to know that there is 
nothing they can tell you that would stop you loving them. 
Encourage them to ask for help if they need it. We have 
the whole team of Homeroom Teachers, Directors & 
Wellbeing Teams at each sub-school and counsellors 
ready to assist. Deputy Principal Kieran O’Dwyer heads 
up the overall Wellbeing Team, you can also address 
concerns to him or directly to me. Please monitor how 
your children are going, and if you observe anything 
unusual do respond to it. We are all here to help. 

The VCE exams kicked off this week with the big one – 
VCE English. We wish all our Year twelves and their 
families every success through the exam period. Your 
teachers have guided you well. Take notice of their 
advice, and stick to your study and revision schedule. 
Socialising can wait until after the exams. Parents can 
help by ensuring regular meals, sleep and exercise and 
by reducing distractions around the home.  

 



FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL - WELLBEING AND ORGANISATION 

 

Kieran O’Dwyer       

Deputy Principal   

        Wellbeing and 

Good communication with children is about: 

 encouraging them to talk to you so they can tell you what they’re feeling and thinking 

 being able to really listen and respond in a sensitive way to all kinds of things – not just nice things or good news, but           
also anger, embarrassment, sadness and fear 

 focusing on body language and tone as well as words so you can really understand what children are saying 
 taking into account what children of different ages can understand and how long they can pay attention in a 
conversation. 

 Communicating well with children improves your bond with them, and encourages them to listen to you. 

You can improve your communication with your child by showing you value their thoughts and feelings, and helping them 
to express them. For example: 

 Set aside time for talking and listening to each other. Family meals can be a great time to do this. 

 Talk about everyday things as you go through your day. If you and your child are used to having lots of 
communication, it can make it easier to talk when big or tricky issues come up. 

 Be open to talking about all kinds of feelings, including anger, joy, frustration, fear and anxiety. This helps your child 
develop a ‘feelings vocabulary’. Talking about feeling angry is different from getting angry, though. Learning the 
difference is an important step for a child learning to communicate. 

 Tune in to what your child’s body language is telling you, and try to respond to non-verbal messages too – for 
example, ‘You’re very quiet this afternoon. Did something happen at school?’. 

 Work together to solve problems. For example, if your child likes to change his clothes several times a day, you could 
agree that he puts away the clothes he’s no longer wearing. And remember that you might not always be able to 
resolve  an issue straight away, but you can come back to it later. 

 Emphasise the importance of honesty by encouraging and supporting your child to tell the truth – and praising them 

when they do. And by being honest yourself! 

When your child has something important to say, or has strong feelings or a problem, it’s important for them to feel that 
you’re really listening. Try these tips for active listening: 

 Build on what your child is telling you and show your interest by saying things like ‘Tell me more about ...’, ‘Really!’ 
and ‘Go on ...’. This sends your child the message that what they have to say is important to you. 

 Watch your child’s facial expressions and body language. Listening isn’t just about hearing words, but also about 
trying to understand what’s behind those words. 

 To let your child know you’re listening, and to make sure you’ve really understood the important messages their 
telling you, repeat back what your child has said and make lots of eye contact. 

 Try not to jump in, cut your child off, or put words in their mouth – even when they say something that sounds 
ridiculous or wrong or is having trouble finding the words. 

 Don’t rush into problem-solving. Your child might just want you to listen, and to feel that their feelings and point of 
view matter to someone. 

Prompt your child to tell you how they feel about things – for example, ‘It sounds like you felt left out when Felix wanted 

to play with those other kids at lunch’. Be prepared to get this wrong, and ask them to help you understand. 



2019 SEMESTER 2 - YEAR 11 EXAMINATION TIMETABLE 

  
  

Lessons 

  
Wednesday  
6

th
 November 

Room 20/21 

  
Thursday  

7
th

 November  
Room 20/21 

  
Friday  

8
th

 November 
 Room 20/21 

Lessons 
1 & 2 

  
English 

Literature 

  

  

  

  
Psychology 
Chemistry 
Accounting 

Visual Communication 

  
Biology 

Theatre Studies  
Physics 

Human Health & Development 

Alternative arrangements 
1 & 2 

 

Study in Library 

  

  
Study in Library 

  
Study in Library 

Lessons 
3 & 4 

  
General Maths 

  
  

  
Art 

Geography 
Legal Studies 

Physical Ed 

  
History 

Business Management  
Human Health & Development 

 

Alternative arrangements 
3 & 4 

Home study or 
study in Library 

Home study or 
study in Library 

Home study or 
study in Library 

Lessons 
5 & 6 

  
Home study or  

supervised study  
in Library 

  
Maths Methods  
-------------------- 
Home study or  

supervised study  
 in Library 

  
VET Music Performance 
(Elly Poletti - Music Room) 

------------------------- 
Home study or  

supervised study  
 in Library 

  

Alternative arrangements are for students not scheduled to do exams at that particular time but still present at school. 
Attention Year 10’s doing a VCE Unit 1/2 Subject 

Please attend the relevant exam as scheduled and resume normal classes once your Unit 2 Exam is finished.  



YEAR 10 OUTDOOR EDUCATION CAMP 

 

 

Our Year 10 Outdoor Education Class 
has headed down to Wilson’s Prom for 

a camping trip ! 

MELBOURNE MAGISTRATES COURT VISIT  

On Friday the 30th October, the Year 11 Legal Eagles went on a trip to the Melbourne Magistrates Court to visit the Drug Court. Being 
warmly welcomed by Magistrate Tony Parsons and his friendly team of specialists in the areas of Health & Wellbeing, Corrections, the 
Victorian Police and more when we entered the room to have a chat about the basics of the court and its processes of applying Drug 
Treatment Orders (DTOs) to its participants. 
 
We then listened and observed the pre-hearing meeting. During this time the Drug Court Team discuss each participant and how they 
are coping with their DTO, so that when they appear on the day the team have a collective understanding. This was a very close, 
casual conversation about their current progress, their successes and failures. 
 
Overall, it was a very enlightening and emotional few sessions for the five of us as our hearts dropped hearing what every single 
person had gone through, as well as making sure to give a round of applause to each person who made such amazing progress 
throughout their treatment. We also had a chance to speak with Magistrate Parsons and fired away any questions we had at the end to 
discover some very valuable information. 
 
It was truly something to behold 

(thank you Mrs Johnston)! 
- Kiara Vann 



YEAR 11 SPORT & RECREATION CAMP 

We arrived at Torquay Foreshore Caravan Park at around 12:45. We 
got straight off the bus and straight into the change rooms so that we 
could get ready for our first surf lesson. We met Mick, the owner of 
Southern Exposure and our Surf teacher for the day. We met him up 
in the car park, where he quickly briefed us about wetsuits and how to 
get into them. Once we got into our suits, we each got a surf board 
and went down to the main surfing beach. Mick told us what we 
needed to know about Surfing and how to stay safe, he also gave us 
very helpful tips and tricks.  

Next, we got out and hit the water. I was able to get up onto the board 
and I was also able to ride a few waves. Riding a skateboard really 
helped with converting balance skills to the Surf board. Once we 
finished our session and got changed and went back to our camp site, 
which was kitted out with awesome camping tents and a camping 
trailer. We went for a walk along the foreshore, and found a massive 
playground. We decided to play the ultimate game of gangup tiggee, 
after the few games we played we walked back and made dinner. For 
dinner we made BBQ chicken wraps with sweet chilli sauce. 

The next day, we had breakfast and got straight into our second 
activity, Surf Kayaking. Greg our instructor ran us through about how 
to use the kayaks, we then got out into the water where we tipped 
each other out of their kayaks, this taught us how to get in and out of 
the kayaks. It was harder than actual Surfing, I believe, and you really 
had to work hard as a team.  
After lunch, we had a second session of Surfing.  I was much better 
on the surf board this time. I was able to get up onto the board with 
much ease, the weather was about 30 degrees Celsius for that whole 
day. For dinner that night we made spaghetti bolognaise on the 
camper trailer. After we finished dinner, we all got in the van and went 
to the Point, were we all watched the sunset from the top of the hills. 
The view was certainly one of the best things that I have seen before. 
After the point we all got Ice cream at Jan Juc. 

The weather for the last day was perfect for what  

we were doing for the day, we rode our  bikes  

from Bellbrae to Torquay, via Bells Beach and  

Jan Juc. It was such an awesome ride,  

and the scenery was absolutely awesome too.  

My favourite part of the ride was on the  

descents and seeing all of Bells Beach.     

 

Jordy Green      



CHESS STATE FINAL - GIRLS 

CHESS STATE FINAL - MIDDLE YEAR 

The competition started with 183 students from 31 schools. After the first round our students had comments like - 

 Robert - I set up a trap, twice, and both times they turned it around to trap me - loss 

 Ava - Oh, I was so close but... - loss 

Harry - That was a great game. You played well - Win. 

What an awesome team to represent our country school. 

Team consisted of Harry Herbert, Ava Strentz, Jonah Wearne, Robert Ornsby and Jeffrin Matthew. 

Thank you also to the parents that met me at 6:30am in the morning, for the students to have nearly a 3 hour drive and the experience of 
peak hour traffic. 

We had a goal for the day and that was for each of our team members to try and get three wins. Each player would have 9 games for the 
day and 3 may not sound a lot but considering the players had ratings over 1100 it would be a challenge. By the end of the day the entire 
team had met the goal. Well done and I am already looking forward to next year. 
 
Mrs Herbert 

The event had an amazing atmosphere, with a room full of 
girls who enjoy the strategy and cut throat game of chess. 
 
Congratulations to Ava Strentz who competed in the Girls 
Only Finals, in Altona, on Thursday the 17th October. Out 
of 96 players from 14 schools, both Primary and 
Secondary Ava placed 18th. Ava played 7 games for the 
day and had 5 wins. 
 
Thanks also goes to the team Ava usually competes with, 
as we receive messages of support and well wishes from 
them during the day. 
 
Mrs Herbert 

AUSTRALIAN BOXING  

CHAMPIONSHIPS 

Congratulations to Year 8 student Caeleb who went to the 

Australian Boxing Championships in Queensland and won 

the School Boys Under 15 Gold Medal in the 57kg Weight 

Category. 



YEAR 9 MELBOURNE CAMP 

Wednesday: Iconic Melbourne 

On day one of Melbourne Camp after the 
bus trip in, we went to explore as a year level 
the MCG and enjoy with a tour around it. We 
got to see the change rooms and VIP lounge 
inside of the MCG and also got to walk on 
the turf around the oval. Later on in the day, 
after visiting the MCG, we went to the Shrine 
of Remembrance. At the Shrine of 
Remembrance, we got to see the amazing 
architecture through a tour around and inside 
of it. Also, we had a little service run inside of 
the Shrine which was a great experience. 
After having lunch at the Shrine, we went on 
our way to the Eureka Skydeck. There was a 
lot of us that got to experience the super-fast 
elevator ride up to the top, the Edge 
Experience and all of the surroundings 
around the Skydeck on such a beautiful day. 
After spending our time there we unpacked 
at our accommodation and had dinner. Later 
that night we went on the Melbourne Star. 
We got to see the city at night and spend 
some good quality time with our friends, 
which was really fun. After getting off the 
Melbourne Star we travelled back to our 
accommodation and went to bed with a nice  
cup of hot chocolate.  

- Reuben Strentz 

Thursday: Science Activities 

The students who participated in the  
Science activities attended Science 
Works and the Metro Tunnel HQ on 
the second day of camp. In the 
morning students were allowed to 
explore the different exhibitions of 
Science Works and learn about how 
science affects us in everyday life. 
Later that afternoon, they travelled 
by train to the Metro Tunnel HQ. The 
Metro Tunnel is an underground train 
line project that plans to create 5 
new train stations within Melbourne 
and will connect the Sunbury train 
line to the Cranbourne train line. The 
students enjoyed learning about how 
the project will help to allow the 
trains to run more often and more 
reliably, as well as create 7000 new 
jobs for Victorians across the state. 
Overall the science activities were a 
fun and educational experience - 
Charlie Hall 

Thursday: Arts Activities 

The Year 9 Melbourne Camp was packed full of 
adventure, fun and culture. On the second day 
of camp the arts group participated in a stencil 
making workshop run by Darcy. We started the 
workshop with an overview of street art and then 
were able to create our own stencils using spray 
paint to complete the design. The art’s and sport 
group then meet at Victoria Market for a lunch 
stop giving the students the chance to have a 
look around. From there we meet up with Ben, a 
street artist, who took us on a tour of 
Melbourne’s most famous alley ways. The street 
art ranged from paste-ups and spray-paint to 3D 
artwork. We were given the chance to see the 
work of the internationally acclaimed street artist 
Banksy. This experience taught us that art 
comes in many different forms. We learnt that 
art, although very much an individual and 
subjective expression, can unite people through 
shared meaning and experience.  

- Holly Belsar 

Thursday: Sports Activities 

On the second day of Melbourne Camp, we had 
three activity groups that we could select from, 
one of those being the sport group. Being in the 
sport group, we got to participate in two different 
sessions throughout the day. The first activity we 
participated in was two hours of rock climbing at 
Hardrock Rock Climbing Centre. In this session, 
we tested our boundaries by climbing a number 
of different walls and trying to get as high as we 
could. With the walls varying in difficulty, there 
was an option for each person in our group. 
After rock climbing, we had a short break in 
which we wandered around Queen Victoria 
Market, before catching a bus to the Circus Oz. 
At Circus Oz, we got split into groups that then 
participated in 4 workshops which were: 
balancing, partner balancing, tumbling and 
trapeze. These workshops let us participate in 
several different activities that we have never 
done before, like tightrope walking and using a 
trapeze bar. Overall it was a really fun and 
exciting day for everyone - Chelsea Patton 

Thursday Night: Lygon Street & Movie 

On the second night of our Melbourne Camp 
we caught a tram to Lygon Street. From here 
we split off into individual groups with friends 
and ate out at restaurants of our own choice. 
A pleasant surprise that gave some students 
a scare whist enjoying their dinner in Lygon 
Street was the man walking the streets of 
Melbourne dressed convincingly as a zombie, 
limping and all. After enjoying our meals with 
friends we headed as a whole group to the 
cinema. We watched the movie ‘Ride Like a 
Girl’, a story about a real life woman who 
raced in the Melbourne Cup and won for the 
first time. After the movie we headed back to 
our hotel for the night - Jaime Findlay 

Friday: Scavenger Hunt 

On Melbourne Camp one of the 
activities we were able to experience 
was a Scavenger Hunt. In this activity 
we were set the task to hunt down 
the different locations of teachers and 
to solve different questions around 
the city, this activity needed 
teamwork as we were in groups of 
roughly 8 to 10 students. During the 
scavenger hunt we were also able to 
get a better taste of what went on in 
the city and what it was like in a 
different environment to the country. 
It was a great experience to be able 
to explore the city during this activity.  

- Hayden Lindsay 



STATE ATHLETICS 

SUSPENSION OF COLLECTION OF PLASTIC 
BOTTLE LIDS 

To all Mary MacKillop plastic lid collectors for the 
Envision Hands - Rotary Project 

The plastic lid collection has been so successful 
that Envision has requested that we cease 

collecting lids until further notice. They required 1 
million for phase 1 of the project, 5 million lids 

have been collected already ! 

The supply of lids has far outstripped their 
capacity to convert the lids into 3D printer feed. 

We wish to thank you for your tremendous support 
in helping save our environment and giving hope to 

the disabled children in war - torn countries. 

We will recommence collecting once we are given 
the okay 

 

Mary MacKillop College students recently represented the College at State Level in Track and Field at the Lakeside Athletics South 
Melbourne in the School Sport Victoria Secondary Schools Championships. Unfortunately there was change of dates for this event creating 
a calendar clash for our VCE Students. This precluded Tom Hudson from competing in the Individual 100m and the Senior Boys Relay 
Team of Bryce Judd, Joel Tom, Ryan Giliam and Tom Hudson, from taking their place on the track. However, these boys are exceptional 
athletes and should be proud of their achievements over several years in this field of endeavour. Ryan Giliam was also effected by this 
clash of dates and put his sisters graduation in front of his own achievements and elected to be present for his family. When you consider 
that he had qualified in five events this was a very magnanimous decision which says a lot about Ryan's values and selfless attitude. 
 
Those who were able to attend competed amongst the best athletes in the state. Harry equaled his personal best at 155cm in the high 
jump to finish fourth in the state. A great effort as many of his competitors were significantly taller than he and I look forward to seeing what 
he can do in coming years as he grows through to full height. Maddie Herbert did exceptionally well in her first State Level Competition. 
She learnt a lot from her fellow competitors to finish in seventh place. Harrison Garlick has been training diligently with Olympian and Mary 
MacKillop graduate Kaila Hutchinson (McKnight ). He has really developed his capacity to perform at this elite level and ran an incredibly 
intelligent race to finish in fourth. Cade James arrived just in time for his 100 metre final but in typical unflustered no fuss fashion he 
performed on this stage to finish narrowly behind the winners in seventh place. Later in the evening as the carnival was drawing to a close 
at 7 p.m, our Under 17 Boys Relay Team, Rory Hanks, Cade James, Lachlan Barkell and Rowan Hercus lined up to challenge an 
incredibly strong field. They finished in a flash behind the eventual winners to place seventh but so close was this race that we initially 
thought that they may have finished as high as fifth place. All the students should be proud of their efforts on the day. I would also like to 
wish Ada Hill all the best for All Schools Athletics Championships which is to be run over the Melbourne Cup weekend. 

U17 Boys Relay Team - Rory Hanks, Cade James, 
Lachlan Barkell and Rowan Hercus 



YEAR 12 VALEDICTORY 

Back: Reid Jones, Ethan Falkingham, Aidan Hall, Sam  Chadwick 

Front:  Bridget Keily,  Sienna Falkingham,  Julia Cocksedge,  Jemma 
Caithness,  Gabrielle Mesch,  Leeah O’Meara 

 

Back:  James Ryan,  Elii Clark,  Oberon Bowler, Connor Krohn, 
Mitchell Bentvelzen,  Aaron Farrell 

Front:  Joanne Knox,  Megan Thorn,  Beth McRae,  Amelia Ellen,  

Chloe Maxwell,  Jayde Clark 

Annabelle Williams,  Paris Nicholas, Tyson  Hanegraaf, Kyla Green,  

Sage Burton 

Back:  Thomas Hudson,  Benjamin Gibbins,  Mason McGannon 
Front:  Alyssa Wightman,  Jazmin Busana,  Samantha Lazaroo,  

Imogen McInnes Griffiths,  Abbey Kirk,  Teneille Gourlay 

 

Back: Patrick Holian,  Jayden Battersby,  Daniel Kavanagh,   
Bryce Judd 

Front:  Taleaha Olsen,  Dakota Lotus,  Simone Dekker,   
Tomei Dal Pozzo,  Meg Lewis,  Taylor Mitchell 

Dr Jacinta Moreau,  Caitlin Reid,  Hannah Hartman-Averay,   
Kelly Geary,  Kate Marshman,  Jack Wilson, Ryan Thomas 

 



YEAR 12 VALEDICTORY 

Back:  Zachary Stubbs-Teylor,  Will Little 
Front :  Erin De Santis,  Brooke Whiteside,  Joel Tom,   

Siobhan Beecroft,  
Patrick Biro,  Tom Vanderkolk 

Back:  Andrew Hrvatin,  Reilly Reaby,  Eldon Westaway 
Front:  Hannah Giliam,  Bridget Akers,  Lilly Perks,  Sonja Diggerman, 

April Adams,  Alexia Van Delft,  Luca Riseley 
 

2020 SCHOOL FEES  

The 2020 School Fees for Mary MacKillop Catholic College have been approved by the DOSCEL Board. 

The College has endeavoured to keep fee rises to a minimum whilst maintaining excellent curriculum and facilities. 

The School Fees for 2020 are: 

One Student Family - $4,746 plus $466 Capital Levy 

Two Student Family - $8,543 plus $466 Capital Levy 

Three or more Student Family - $11,153 plus $466 Capital Levy 

Discounts will continue to apply to the tuition fee component as per the College School Fee Policy. The Capital Levy 

is a per family compulsory fee to assist with the ongoing capital requirements of the College. 

Our preferred method of payment is direct debit for ease of payment but there are a variety of payment methods 

available. Should any family need to discuss fee payment arrangements, please contact the Finance Department. 

  SAUSAGE SIZZLE 
   Throughout the month of November, the VCAL Intermediate 
   Class will be selling plenty of your favourite soft drinks valued at 
   $1.50 and snags in bread with onion valued at $2.50. The Sausage 
  Sizzle will be held at lunch time at the BBQ area every Tuesday of the month !! 
 

Raffle tickets will also be selling at 50 cents per ticket for you chance to win a $10 voucher to the school 
canteen. All funds raised go to the Movember foundation.  

The Movember foundation is an organisation that supports men’s health.  

On the days this is happening there will be announcements made to ensure you are all aware. 

 

 

 

 



IMPORTANT DATES AND REMINDERS 

2019 
 

Wed 30 Oct to 
Tues 19 Nov 

YEAR 12 EXAMS 

Mon 4 Nov STUDENT FREE DAY (Year 7-11) 

Tues 5 Nov MELBOURNE CUP DAY 

Wed 6 - Fri 8 
Nov 

YEAR 11 EXAMS 

Mon 11 Nov TERM ZERO begins 

Fri 15 Nov Year 7 Immunisations 

Mon 18 to Fri 22 
Nov 

Portland to Penola Pilgrimage 

Tues 26 Nov Parents & Friends Meeting 7.30PM 

Tues 3 Dec Year 7 - 2020 Orientation Day 

Fri 6 Dec LAST DAY TERM 4  

CANTEEN NEWS 

Monday 11 November Rebecca Little 

Tuesday 12 November Emma McGannon 

Wednesday 13 November Karen Kreutzberger 

Thursday 14 November Nena Caithness 

Friday 15 November Deb O’Keefe 

Monday 4 November STUDENT FREE DAY 

Tuesday 5 November MELBOURNE CUP DAY 

Wednesday 6 November Leah Dal Pozzo 

Thursday 7 November Robyn Colwill 

Friday 8 November Beth Hill Smith 

 
UNIFORM SHOP & CANTEEN 

 
Uniform Shop is open each Friday  

 
from  

12.50 pm - 1.35 pm 
 

Canteen  is open Monday - Friday 

Monday 18 November Catherine Riseley 

Tuesday 19 November Christie Hall 

Wednesday 20 November Emmeline Morris 

Thursday 21 November Catrina Donato 

Friday 22 November Kylie Reid 

  Help us to help you … 

LABEL YOUR UNIFORMS 

AND BELONGINGS 

 
The expense of lost uniforms can really add up, 

so Labelling is a great cost-saving measure. 

Labelling your child’s belongings really does help 

to help you! If something is named, we are only 

happy to return it to your child. 

Examples below: 

 
PARENTS AND FRIENDS 

 
Do you have any College Uniform 
items that you would like to sell ? 

You can do this by dropping items at 
the Office with you name and contact 

details and our P & F will sell the 
items on your behalf at the Uniform 

Shop ! 





 

2020 Mary MacKillop 

College AFL Sports Ready 

Trainee Program 

 

Visit our website for further 

information and details on how to 

apply ! 

 

 

 


